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9 September 2011

Dear Ms Rose

Freedom of Information Requests F2011-287

Thank you for your Freedom of Information request dated 10 August 2011 in which you asked for a copy of the document “Orissa Drivers of Change” report.  You asked the following question:

Since the report was previously in the public realm I am unsatisfied with this response. Could you re-consider the response or let me know what has changed so dramatically between 2008 and now that the report has been taken out of public circulation?

I can confirm that DFID holds a copy of this report.  However we are withholding it under Section 27 (1) (a), (c) and (d) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  

DFID does not hold any information that suggests the report has previously been in the public domain.

Section 27 (1) (a) (c) and (d) provides that information is exempt if its disclosure would or would be likely to prejudice the relations between the United Kingdom and any other state, or the interests of the UK abroad.

In applying this exemption we have had to balance the public interest in withholding the information against the public interest in disclosing it.   

Factors in favour of disclosure include the general public interest in transparency and in raising awareness and understanding of how the UK government works at a country level and in how we aim to engage with partner governments and other organisations.

Factors against disclosure include the strong public interest in ensuring that DFID and the UK Government are able to promote international development and protect UK interests abroad.  To do this there must be good working relationships with other governments and organisations based on confidence and trust.  Disclosing sensitive information about their governance, without their consent would be likely to damage these relationships.  It would be likely to cause significant harm to DFID’s ability to work with and influence other donors in eradicating poverty and undermine the UK’s ability to respond to international development needs.  

Disclosure would also be likely to inhibit the willingness of other governments or international organisations to share sensitive information with the UK government.  It would significantly weaken the UK’s ability to deliver UK Government policy.

We have concluded that the balance of public interest in this case favours withholding the information.

If you have any queries about this letter, please contact me, quoting the appropriate reference number F2011-287.

If you are unhappy with the service we have provided and wish to make a complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to Openness Unit at the address shown above or email foi@dfid.gov.uk within 2 months of the date of this letter.

If you do make a complaint and are not content with the outcome, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the Information Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted DFID’s complaints procedure.  You can contact the Information Commissioner at the following address: 

The Information Commissioner’s Office, 

Wycliffe House, 

Water Lane,

Wilmslow, 

Cheshire, 

SK9 5AF

Yours sincerely

John McGinn

Openness Unit 
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